
CITY OF TEMPE, ARIZONA 
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
DIVISION OF ENGINEERING 
NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
Alley Stabilization-Clark Park/Mitchell Park Neighborhoods 
City Project No. 5410391, Federal Aid Project No. TMP 0(259)D 
ADOT TRACS No. T0507 (SUBPHASES 01D/01C) 

 
ELECTRONIC BIDS.  All bids are required to be submitted through the City’s PMWeb 
Software System at https://tempe-az.pmweb.com/pmweb/ and must be received by 9:00 
a.m. (Arizona time), December 3, 2024.  At that time, bids will be electronically opened, 
the name of the bidder, the date and time the bid was received, and the amount of the bid 
will be publicly read online in an electronic meeting room.  All Plan holders will be 
provided with a link to this electronic meeting room the morning of the bid opening.  Bids 
received after the time specified will not have the ability to submit a bid and will not be 
considered.  The proposed work will consist of the following:  DUSTPROOF 1.69 MILES 
OF UNPAVED ALLEYS LOCATED WITHIN THE CLARK PARK 
NEIGHBORHOOD LIMITS AND 1.90 MILES OF UNPAVED ALLEYS 
LOCATED WITHIN MITCHELL PARK NEIGHBORHOOD. THIS PROJECT 
WILL REMOVE TWO (2)” OF EXISTING ALLEY SURFACE AND REPLACE IT 
WITH DOUBLE ROLLED RECYCLED ASPHALT PAVEMENT (RAP) ON THE 
EXISTING ALLEY ALIGNMENT, together with associated work.  Specifications are 
available for download from the City of Tempe Engineering Division at 
www.tempe.gov/engprojectsbidding  Please direct any questions no later than 
November 26, 2024, by 4:00 p.m., Arizona time, to the City of Tempe Engineering 
Division at contractor_support@tempe.gov  
FEDERAL REQUIREMENTS: Federal Labor Standards, including Davis Bacon Act 
apply and will be enforced.  The City of Tempe and the Arizona Department of 
Transportation (ADOT) has established a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) 
program.  The minimum goal for participation by DBEs on this project is as follows: 
0.00 PERCENT for this contract.  The City of Tempe, in accordance with the 
provisions of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (78 Stat. 252 U.S.C. §§ 2000d-4) 
and the Regulations, hereby notifies all bidders that it will affirmatively ensure that any 
contract entered into pursuant to this advertisement, disadvantaged business enterprises 
will be afforded full and fair opportunity to submit bids in response to this invitation and 
will not be discriminated against on the grounds of race, color, or national origin in 
consideration for an award.  Prime contractors and all subcontractors, including DBEs, 
must be registered in AZ UTRACS. Bidders may verify that their firm and each 
subcontractors is registered using the AZ UTRACS website. 

 
PUBLISH: November 12, 2024, November 13, 2024, and November 19, 2024, November 20, 2024 
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